
Member of Parliament Dennis Bevington questions the 
Minister of Environment on the Canadian High Arctic 
Research Station in the House of Commons on October 27, 
2014. 

Mr. Speaker, the latest omnibus budget bill combines the Polar 
Commission with the Canadian High Arctic Research Station, creating a 
new bureaucracy with a weaker reporting relationship with Parliament. 
Meanwhile there are numerous federal government Canadian Arctic 
science programs, such as the Polar continental shelf program at Natural 
Resources Canada, the Canadian Ice Service, and the NRC Arctic 
program.

Climate change is a crisis in the Arctic. Why has the Conservative 
government not created an organization that provides complete overall 
coordination of Arctic science, one that reports yearly to this Parliament?

Hon. Leona Aglukkaq (Minister of the Environment, Minister of the 
Canadian Northern Economic Development Agency and Minister for 
the Arctic Council) 

Mr. Speaker, this amalgamation is an exciting opportunity to coordinate 
Arctic research. We have invested a significant amount of resources in 
creating Canada's High Arctic Research Station in Cambridge Bay. That 
project will be concluded by 2017, again bringing together researchers. The
approach that we are taking is that research shall actually be conducted in 
the Arctic, and we are providing the avenues to do that.


